
Starting the New Academic 
Year with a Treasured Meeting 

O
n hearing of his appointment, all the 
members of PPIB at UMS-KAL were 
keen to meet the new Dean, Assoc. 

Prof. Dr. Ismail bin Ali in person. Their wishes 
were granted when Dr. Ismail agreed to chair 
the first PPIB KAL meeting on 14 January 
2011. Smiles were on everyone's faces during 
this first meeting. Dr. Ismail was accompanied 
by Pn. Wardatul Akmam Din, Deputy Dean of 
Academic Affairs and Internationalisation; Dr. 
Lai Yew Meng, Deputy Dean of Research and 
Innovation; and our Senior Assistant Registrar, 
En. Mohd. Wazir Shafie Hj. Aliasah. All those 
present were in high spirits and regarded the 
Dean's visit as a blessing. While the meeting 
was short, it was valuable and informative. 
Consequently, it is hoped that such meetings 
can be held more frequently in future. 


